
They are from L to R:  President Dess Smith III, Danny Wayne (Mose) 
Faircloth, Annette Evans. 
 
"The Kiwanis Club of Swainsboro held its weekly meeting on Tuesday 
night, July 22, 2014 at Catered Creations at 7:00.  With President 
Dess Smith III presiding, we had 24 members in attendance and one 
guest, Brena Sutherland. The "Drop-in-the-Bucket" 4 the Eliminate 
Project is still under way.  The Kiwanis District Convention is in 
Savannah on August 15-17.  See Tim by next week if you are interested 
in a raffle ticket for the drawing at the Convention.  Anyone who is 
interested in donating something to the District Silent Auction, needs 
to see President Dess.  We have the Annual "hot-dog cookout" for the 
Franklin Memorial Library's Summer Reading Program this Thursday, July 
24th.  Chair Bobby Peacock wants everyone there at 11:00 a.m. who 
wants to help. Jean Weise continues to be resting well. Chip Durden is 
in the old Swainsboro Nursing Home on US #1 South for rehabilitation. 
He is doing well and we expect to see him back very soon.  The program 
for the 
evening was hosted by Annette Evans.  Annette introduced Danny Wayne 
(Mose) Faircloth, owner and operator of Faircloth Welding and 
Fabrication and a number of other businesses in Emanuel county 
including Georgia Sports Arena, a sawmill, a shavings mill, a wood 
pellet mill, and a blueberry farm. Faircloth Welding and Fabrication 
was the 2014 Large Business of the Year in Emanuel County. Mose talked 
about growing up in Swainsboro and what it meant to him and a little 
about some of his businesses. He focused on the pellet mill which is 
located on the Old Nunez Road.  The mill takes pines and hardwoods and 
grinds them to a fine sawdust consistency. They are then completely 
dried, compressed, loaded on trucks, and taken to the ports in 
Savannah and Brunswick to be shipped overseas. The mill can produce up 
to 2,000 tons of pellets per week. He sees an upward swing in the use 
of the pellets for this growing industry. The pellets are burned in 
homes and are 
being used to produce electricity in wood-burning power plants 
overseas. He discussed plans to encourage local tree farmers to grow 
faster growing varieties of pines in the area for use in pellet 
production since it takes over 2 tons of raw materials to make 1 ton 
of pellets."  If you would like to become a member of the Swainsboro 
Kiwanis Club, please contact our membership chair Jane Durden at 478-
237-2635 or e-mail her at hsdurden@bellsouth.net. If you would like to 
find out more information about the Swainsboro Kiwanis Club, organized 
on May 31, 1922, go to our website at: www.swainsboro-kiwanis.org or 
to our Swainsboro Kiwanis Club Facebook page. 



 


